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MEETING OF TERENURE-RATHFARNHAM AREA COMMITTEE (1)

Tuesday, 6th February  2007 
MOTION  NO. 5 
MOTION:   Councillor M. Ardagh
"That  the Manager report on the following issues in relation to the purchase of the site at Gaelscoil Chnoc LIamhna:

(a) Title to the school finalised and sorted by the end of March 2007.

(b) Site purchased by May 2007 and a commitment given to have a permanent school built by September 2009. 
REPORT:

The following is the current position in relation to the lands at Knocklyon Road proposed as a site for Gaelscoil Chnoc Liamhna:

(a) The Council is continuing in its endeavours to register the title to a section of the old Knocklyon Road which runs through the proposed site and has lodged documentation with Land Registry to this effect. Land Registry has recently raised a significant number of queries in the matter and these are at present being considered by the Council and its legal advisors. The Department of Education and Science has been advised of the position.  The completion of registration of title is a matter for Land Registry and is not within the control of the Council.
(b) The Department of Education and Science has recently agreed terms with the Council for the acquisition of the site, pending the title issues being resolved. A report on the proposed disposal of the site is being presented to the February  meeting of the Council for the consideration of the members.

The finalisation of the purchase of the site will depend on resolution of the title issue and completion of legalities by both parties i.e Council and Department. 

The commitment to construct a permanent school on the site and the timeframe for same is again a matter for the Department of Education and not within the remit of this Council. 
